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News Release 

May 31, 2023      

Accident with Serious Injuries - City of Delafield 

 

On Tuesday, May 30, 2023, at 9:42 p.m., the Waukesha County Sheriff’s Department responded to a 

rollover accident on eastbound I-94 at Highway C in the City of Delafield. The accident resulted in 

serious injuries to a 17-year-old male. 

A SUV driven by a 17-year-old male collided with a box truck driven by a 44-year-old male. The 

collision caused the SUV to roll over and collide with a second SUV. The 17-year-old driver was 

extricated from his vehicle by Lake Country Fire & Rescue and transported to Aurora Summit Hospital 

for serious but non-life-threatening injuries. The driver of the box truck and the occupants of the second 

SUV were treated on scene for minor injuries. 

Eastbound I-94 was closed for approximately two hours while the crash was investigated, and accident 

debris was removed. 

We would like to thank the Wisconsin State Patrol, City of Delafield Police Department, Village of 

Summit Police Department, Lake Country Fire & Rescue, and Waukesha County Highway Department 

for their assistance. 

This crash remains under investigation by the Waukesha County Sheriff’s Department and the 

Wisconsin State Patrol. 

 

Lieutenant Roberto M. Colon  
Waukesha County Sheriff’s Department 


